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DATE October 21, 2022 CITY OF DALLAS 

TO Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council  

SUBJECT Shared Dockless Vehicle Program: Call for Permit Applications Now Open 
 

“Our Product is Service” 
Empathy | Ethics | Excellence | Equity 

The purpose of this memorandum is to notify the Mayor and City Council, Shared 
Dockless vehicle operators, and the public that the Fiscal Year 2022-2023 Shared 
Dockless Vehicle Call for Permit Applications opened on Wednesday, October 19, 2022. 
Operators wishing to have a Shared Dockless vehicle service in the City of Dallas—that 
is, to rent, lease or sell electric and motor-assisted scooters and electric bicycles in the 
public right-of-way—during the Fiscal Year 2022-2023 permit cycle must submit an 
application and permit fee to the Department of Transportation by 5:00 pm on Friday, 
November 4, 2022. 
 
The City intends to issue permits to the three top-scoring operators, with each operator 
allowed to deploy up to 500 Shared Dockless vehicle units at service launch, as 
authorized in the Shared Dockless Vehicle Program Rules. The criteria that will be used 
to score the operators was reviewed by the City’s Micromobility Working Group. 
 
To view the application, which includes submittal guidance and information on the scoring 
criteria, please visit 
https://dallascityhall.com/departments/transportation/Pages/dockless-vehicle-
program.aspx. 
 
If you have any questions or concerns, please contact Ghassan “Gus” Khankarli, Ph.D. 
P.E., PMP, CLTD, at ghassan.khankarli@dallas.gov. 
 
 
Robert Perez, PhD 
Assistant City Manager 
 

c: T.C. Broadnax, City Manager 
Chris Caso, City Attorney  
Mark Swann, City Auditor 
Bilierae Johnson, City Secretary 
Preston Robinson, Administrative Judge 
Kimberly Bizor Tolbert, Deputy City Manager 
Jon Fortune, Deputy City Manager 
 

Majed A. Al-Ghafry, Assistant City Manager 
M. Elizabeth (Liz) Cedillo-Pereira, Assistant City Manager  
Carl Simpson, Assistant City Manager 
Jack Ireland, Chief Financial Officer 
Genesis D. Gavino, Chief of Staff to the City Manager 
Directors and Assistant Directors 
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